MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 14th June 2011 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Patrick Nixon, Franck Baudrain, Ben Gunstone, Jerry Rayner and Sam Shore.
 Chairman: Councillor Patrick Nixon
11/063 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

11/064 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

11/065 Apologies for Absence

Councillor Angus Neish, Councillor Karen Richardson and Councillor Pamela Thomlinson had given their apologies.  Council resolved their reasons for absence. Fleur De Rhe Philipe had sent her apologies along with Xanthe from the Rural Community Police.
11/066 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 14th June 2011
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 14th June 2011
11/067 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 4th June 2011
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 14th June 2011.
Proposed: Councillor Ben 
Gunstone
Seconded: Councillor Franck Baudrain
11/068 Public Question time
 Sam Shore Wiltshire Council Youth Services, addressed Council. She informed Council that her Youth Workers have been going on the school busses to find out what facilities and services children actually want in the Warminster and villages area. The Children targeted are mostly travelling from Kingdown Community School. The information collated indicated that although Horningsham Youth Club has recently closed down the children in the rural area are still asking for a youth club facility. Children from the Deverills will be targeted next and the results collated later. The age group of the children was 11 to 17 years old. The data reported back that most felt isolated out in the rural area in the evenings. Children were asked if transport was available would they attend a youth club, they had stated yes. Sam Shore gave out a hand- out of the resources available for children to access in the holidays. Councillors discussed the information and decided that they felt that she should also target children in Maiden Bradley going into Gillingham school as this represented a large proportion of the village and get a better picture; it was agreed that Councillor Ben Gunstone would arrange access to this group of children on the bus with questionnaires. It was felt that this would then give a better view of the children in Maiden Bradley’s wishes. Sam Shore said she would email the copy of the questionnaire, and then the Clerk could then send questionnaires to Councillor Ben Gunstone to distribute. Sam Shore informed Council that if the proposal to start up a new Youth Club in Maiden Bradley took off and required any help she was more than happy to assist. The Chairman thanked her for coming. Sam Shore then left the meeting.
11/069 To receive the Chairman's announcement
The Chairman read out the result of the best kept village competition, Maiden Bradley had come third. The Chairman read out the village report to Council.
11/070 Queens Diamond Jubilee 

Council discussed the bringing together of the various group/clubs, Village shop and publican in the parish to discuss if or how it wished to celebrate the Queens Diamond Jubilee. Council instructed the Clerk to invite the relevant groups wishing to do something to the next meeting on the 13th September 2011. The Clerk informed Council that she had received an email from the Duke of Somerset regarding the possibility of the Beacon on Long Knoll, the Chairman instructed the Clerk to pass it onto Councillor Angus Neish who had indicated at a previous meeting that he would take on this project.
11/071 Clerks Report

Village Hall

The Clerk reported to Council that she had been approached by the Village Hall Committee to assist them in producing a Risk Assessment. They had also approached the Clerk with the view of asking if she could assist in future grant applications for the projects they have now identified. All agreed that the Clerk would be well placed to assist the village hall.
Village Fete

Council confirmed that the Clerk could book an extra grass cut of the recreational grounds three days before the date of the fete, so that the recreational area would be at its best.
VAT Training Course

The Clerk briefed Council on the content of the Course.

Farm Burglaries

The Clerk reported that none of the farming community had shown an interest in the Parish Council arranging a crime prevention evening from the Rural Crime Team, so there was no requirement to organise an evening.
Creys Trust

The Clerk informed Council that she had been approached by the Trustees to administer the Creys Trust. Council noted that the field that supplies the income for the Trust is in the Upper Deverills and the Trust is set up to benefit the children of the Parish of Horningsham so it tied in with the Parish Clerks administration contacts. Council resolved that the Clerk use the laptop for the charities administration.
11/072 Warminster & Community Plan

The Clerk informed Council that the Warminster and Villages Partnership were looking at reviewing the Community Plan and that as Maiden Bradley was not included in the original plan as its boundary did not form part of the area at the time of the last plan, Council needed to look at the Parish Plan and the Warminster and Villagers Community Plan to see what will be required for Maiden Bradley to be included. Council resolved that the Clerk could link up with Bryan Glastonbury and the Parish News to review the Parish Plan and update the handbook. Council also resolved to put £200.00 by for a grant to the Parish News towards the funding of the updated Parish Plan and Handbook.

 11/073 Community Speed Watch

Council heard an update from Councillor Patrick Nixon regarding the lack of communication from the Officer in charge of the Community Speed watch Project.
 11/074 Parish Steward

Council discussed and compiled the following list of works required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit. 
Church Street drains are blocked and Church Street requires cleaning 

Trow lane drain is blocked and it caused the road to be flooded when heavy rain occurred. The Clerk informed Council that she would pass this information onto the Highways for the Parish Steward to address. The Clerk reported to Council that a parishioner had highlighted issues just down from the crossroads which the Clerk had passed onto the Highways.
11/075 Planning

S/2011/862/FULL Highlands Maiden Bradley

Location:
Highlands Maiden Bradley Warminster.

Proposal: 
Raising of roof pitch with two new dormers to provide loft conversion, new rear extension and porch

Council discussed the above planning application and informed the Clerk, they have concerns that the reconstruction of the roof with the inclusion of the Dormer windows will appear much higher and therefore be more imposing on the surrounding area it is in an AONB area.
Council was also concerned about the potential future use of the existing annexe as it is felt this could be connected to become part of the main building, that the building was more a total redevelopment.
11/076 Town and Country Planning Act 1990 Section 211 Notice

Proposal: Trees Conservation Area- Willow-remove deadwood and reduce crown overhanging Magnolia, by removal of whole secondary branches to give approx. 4 metre clearance from crown of magnolia: Eucalyptus-fell, by dismantling in controlled sections and chip stump to minimum 300mm depth below ground level

Location: Foxlease High Street Maiden Bradley

Council discussed the above application and informed the Clerk that they had no objection to the proposed tree works.
11/077 Proposed Submission Draft Waste Site Allocations DPD

Council noted that the Proposed Submission Draft Waste Site Allocations DPD was available to comment on but as the Submission did not mention Maiden Bradley although it does deal with the Warminster Waste Collection site they did not have any comments to make.
 11/078 Wiltshire Core Strategy Consultation Document Overview

Council discussed the above Consultation; Council noted the document but as the Submission did not mention Maiden Bradley although it does deal with the Warminster Town, they did not have any comments to make.
11/079 New NALC legal briefing on responsibilities of Councillors under the data protection act 1998

Councillors noted that as they use their computers for Council business they needed to be aware that a new legal advice and checkout and complete the self-assessment on the website. 
11/080 Accounts for Payment

Council approved and resolved the payments listed below:

July Wages








£332.50

HMRC (S Jeffries)







£  33.40

Heat, light and wear & tear
(Shared cost x 3 parishes)

           £    6.50

Society Local Council Clerks Vat Course




£114.00

Travelling








£  36.28

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance





£240.70

Receipts

Horningsham Parish Council IT usage




£  15.00

Clerk 









£  35.00

Council approve and resolved to sign the accounts.
11/081 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Village Hall Committee meetings

Council discussed who might be available to represent the Parish Council at the next Village Hall meeting as Councillors Baudrain’s work commitments were conflicting with the meetings sadly. No one Councillor was able to commit to the meetings, it was agreed that Councillors Ben Gunstone, Jerry Rayner and Patrick Nixon would attend the meetings in rotation which would then be more representative of the Parish Council.
AONB

Council discuss the invitation to attend an evening discussion on the visitor economy but declined to send a representative. 
11/082 Correspondence

Council noted the correspondence below:

Clerks & Councils Direct

Wiltshire Compact 2011 and Beyond

Festive Lighting Company
 11/083 Items for the next Agenda

1/2 Yearly budget check

Budget preparations for next year

External Audit Notices

Yearly property inspection

Grant Applications
Gate Recreational ground 

11/084 Date of the next meeting

The Council agreed that the 13th September 2011 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting 

Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.
 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk   
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